
ELIAM’S	FAMILY	PRAYER	LETTER	
P.O.	BOX	366	
KOLONIA,	POHNPEI	
	
	
Dear	Pastors	and	Friends,	
	
We	praise	God	for	the	good	work	HE	had	began	in	us	and	pledged	to	complete	this	work.	We	
also	want	to	thank	you	for	your	prayers	and	gifts.		
	
Pastors	and	Friends,	I	would	only	like	to	share	some	prayer	requests	in	this	letter.	These	are	not	
new	requests	but	we	really	would	appreciate	if	you	would	continue	to	join	us	in	prayer	for	
these	matters.	Some	of	you	have	shared	that	you’ve	continue	to	pray	for	these	matters.	
	
	

1. Pray	for	the	salvation	of	visitors	coming	to	church	services.	Our	deacon	and	his	wife	
have	invited	a	woman	from	Enipein	and	her	son	and	daughter,	along	with	their	spouses.	
He	had	witnessed	to	her	children	and	they	told	him	they	wanted	to	know	more.	Her	son	
and	daughter	claim	that	they	have	trusted	Christ	after	the	deacon	shared	the	gospel	
with	them.	Pray	that	they	all	come	to	the	saving	knowledge	of	the	Lord	Jesus	Christ.	
	

2. Continue	to	pray	for	the	new	land	situation.	It	is	very	discouraging	to	have	all	the	legal	
papers	but	still	nothing	has	been	done.	Please	pray	for	me	and	wisdom	for	our	church	
family.	

	
3. Pray	for	my	parents,	especially	my	mother.	Pray	also	for	my	wife.	She	is	helping	my	

parents	during	the	day	and	has	our	two	little	ones	to	take	care	of.	If	you	have	any	
information	about	Parkinson’s,	please	share	that	with	us.	I	know	if	she	was	in	other	
countries,	she	could	get	more	help	but	not	here.	She	constantly	wants	somebody	to	
move	her	hands	or	feet.	She	can’t	sleep	every	night.	Please	pray	for	her.		

	
4. Pray	for	a	couple	of	our	church	families	who	are	going	to	the	United	States.	They	will	

visit	families	or	look	for	jobs.	Please	pray	that	they	will	get	into	the	right	churches.		
	

5. Praise:	There	was	a	storm	that	passed	through	our	Island	last	few	weeks.	It	did	not	
directly	hit	Pohnpei	but	we	have	seen	some	damages.	When	we	discovered	about	the	
wind	my	family	decided	to	spend	the	night	in	town	and	drive	down	the	next	day.	When	
we	got	back	the	next	morning	we	discovered	six	pieces	of	our	tin	roof	were	blown	away	
by	the	storm	and	someone	had	broken	into	the	house.	The	house	was	not	safe,	but	
thank	God,	we	are	safe.	1Th	5:18		“In	everything	give	thanks.”	

	
Again,	thank	you	Pastors	and	friends,	

	
In	His	Service,	
Clayton	Eliam	



	

 
	
 
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
Baptismal	service	

Potluck	and	fellowship	

Youth	sang	at	Goodnews	Baptist	Church	 Andolin	and	family	
	

Children	singing	special	


